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Jacksonville Waterways Commission

John Crescimbeni, Chair

ADAPTIVE PROGRAMMING SUBCOMMITTEE
Monday, May 9, 2016
Conference Room A
10:00 a.m.

The Subcommittee Chair, Commissioner Jill Haskell, called the subcommittee meeting to order at 10:14 a.m.

In attendance: Commissioners Jill Haskell (Chair), Stephen Swann, Ray Pringle (via telephone) Captain Jim Suber (Ex-Officio); Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston, Legislative Assistant Jessica Morales, John J. Jackson, Council Research.  See attached for additional attendees.
The Chair, Commissioner Haskell, announced that the objective of today’s discussion was to explore how to structure adaptive water activity programming for persons with disabilities and to identify potential funding sources.

Everyone had a breakdown of the resources that could possibly be provided by Brooks, the City of Jacksonville and key figures in the community.  The objective was to create an effective public-private partnership.  Brooks could provide: participants for the program, training for volunteers, transportation, registration of participants, application for grants, dispersal of grant monies, on-site staff for assistance to clients.  The City could provide: location (i.e., County Dock), liability coverage for program, transportation (Community Shuttle), participants through community programs (Parks & Rec), assistance with FIND grants and matching funds, Waterways Chair knowledge, Mayor’s Office can provide promotion for the program,  assistance with ADA compliance, databases for recruiting and e-mail lists.  Key figures in the community could provide: safety boats for program (USCG Reserve and US Power Squadron), liaison for volunteer sailing instructors, and liaison for other groups to participate (i.e., Boy Scouts and others), program for vessel maintenance, volunteer sailing instructors.
Alice Krauss, representing Brooks Adaptive Program, indicated that Brooks would have to know the full scope of the proposed adaptive program before making any commitments for participation.  The Chair assured Ms. Krauss that the purpose of the meeting was to brainstorm on ideas for a proposed program.
Ms. Krauss explained that the Brooks adaptive program included kayaking but did not include sailing.  She further explained that as a Brooks representative, her role was to be at the table to listen.  (At the previous subcommittee meeting, there was a consensus that sailing would be a key component of the program).

The subcommittee discussed potential grants to fund the program.  Ms. Krauss explained that Brooks was not that successful in acquiring grants, though she was required to identify potential grants and to work with an in-house grant writer to apply for potential grants.

The Chair referenced the potential grants and procedures in the US Sailing Pioneer Grant FAQ’s that she had distributed.
In discussing on-site staff assistance to clients, Ms. Krauss explained that the Brooks model always had on-site staff assistance.

At the previous subcommittee meeting, Brian Burket was asked to put together a list of City-owned sites that might be considered for adaptive programming sites.  He was particularly asked to explain the pros and cons of the sites.  The subcommittee proceeded to discuss the Adaptive Sailing Program Site Evaluation list that Mr. Burket had compiled and distributed.
In discussing possible sites for the proposed adaptive program, Captain Jim Suber explained why he felt that the County Dock was not suitable for adaptive programming.

Parking was one of the challenges.

Mr. Burket explained that the Mandarin Park Boat Ramp had the least challenges when the river current, tides and other factors were considered.  Commissioner Ray Pringle commented that he had recently visited Mandarin Park Boat Ramp (and quite a number of the other sites on the list) and was very impressed with the park and its amenities.  He found the park very accessible.

 After a lengthy discussion and review of all of the sites on the Site Evaluation list, it appeared that Mandarin Park and the County Dock were deemed the best sites for sailing and kayaking.  In considering the liability issue, it was concluded that if the adaptive programming was in conjunction with a City (Parks & Rec) program, there would be coverage.  If the activity was not in conjunction with the City’s programs, Risk Management would have issues and would in all likelihood have specific requirements.

Ms. Krauss indicated that she and her staff would be visiting Mandarin Park in the coming week to evaluate its potential as a potential site for adaptive programming.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:36 a.m.
John J. Jackson, Council Research Division (904) 630-1729
05.11.16

Posted: 3:00 P.M.
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